Custer County Library Board
Minutes
May 7, 2014




      


    Custer County Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met on Wednesday, May 7th at 1:00 p.m. in the library.  Members in attendance were Bill Schreier and Amy Kirk, with Mickey Schlecht presiding and Doris Ann Mertz recording minutes.  Marlene Tucker’s approval of all action items was obtained electronically.
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS  
MINUTES

· April Board Minutes – Amy made a motion to accept the minutes as presented; Bill seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
TREASURER REPORT:  Bill moved to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented; Amy seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
· GENERAL CHECKING            

 

The checking statement has not been received yet.  The check register showed a balance $13,723.14, of which $700.38 is reserved for Hermosa and $20.42 is otherwise restricted.   
· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET            

                                     

March spreadsheet:  $123,590.85 Balance; 32.9% Expired
LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Trustees received a hard-copy of the Librarian Report discussing the topics below and including the Library statistics for April.  The Report is attached to and is part of this month’s Minutes.
· Foundation Update
· Summer Reading
· Black Hills Area Library and Trustee Training
· Technology Update
In addition to the information in the written librarian report, Doris Ann added that she has been working with Steve McMillan to set up panic buttons in the library.  Dakota Security plans to connect us to the County’s wireless panic button system by using a repeater on top of the Courthouse Museum.  The quote is expected to be received this week.
The board expressed their dissatisfaction with the way the current wireless system is inconveniencing users.  They asked Doris Ann to contact GoldenWest and express that the current set-up of the system does not do what they asked the former GoldenWest tech to set up a system to do -- count Wi-Fi use without users needing to obtain a password.  If the current equipment cannot be reconfigured to do that, the library would like to request that the cost be either refunded or applied to equipment that will do the job. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
· Trustee Training Academy
Doris Ann has received certificates for the courses several trustees have completed thus far.  No training had been planned to follow today’s meeting because the Board had planned to have a Marketing Plan session.

· Marketing Plan
A Marketing Plan session had been scheduled to follow today’s meeting.  Unfortunately, only 3 members were able to make today’s meeting, so the session was postponed until the close of the meeting tentatively scheduled for June 20th.  Doris Ann distributed some information for trustees to look over regarding marketing plans as well as some brainstorming she has done on a first draft of a marketing plan for the library.  Bill requested the draft be sent in electronic form so trustees can make notes electronically in the appropriate section.  
· Library Hours/Survey
Doris Ann distributed a draft of a survey to collect feedback on the most popular library hours.
NEW BUSINESS:
· Sarah N. Dipity Donation
The library received a $949.50 donation from Sarah N. Dipity.  The library has no immediate needs for the money, so Doris Ann suggested they sign the donation over to the CCL Foundation.  Amy made the motion to sign the check from Sarah N. Dipity over to the Foundation, Bill seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
· By-Laws Review
Trustees were asked to look over the current by-laws prior to the June meeting in order to propose any revisions needed at that meeting.  In particular, trustees are considering a change to Article II – Meeting and should come prepared to discuss the future meeting schedule.

· Motion Light

Doris Ann was asked to coordinate with Jim to have a motion light installed at the back door in order to improve building security for staff.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· The Merry Month of May with the BH Storytellers & French Creek Folk – May 9th @ 7:00 p.m.
· May 26th Library closed for Memorial Day
· May 27th – Summer Reading Program Begins
· Library Institute – June 8-13
· July 24th -  August 4th – Doris Ann on vacation (approved)  
ADJOURNMENT:   The meeting was adjourned at 3:10  p.m.
NEXT MEETING:   Tentatively scheduled for June 20th at 1:00 p.m.  Feedback will be obtained from Trustees not present regarding this date.  
Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
